VPTC General Meeting Minutes
12 January 2015 @7:00pm at Northpoint Multipurpose Room

President Deena Burns called the meeting to order at 7:02 pm.
A quorum (at least 25% of the membership) was in attendance.

HMT Recognition – Ken Gamble and Deena Burns gave a report on the very successful Holiday Mixed Tournament help at Viewpoint for the first time, January 1-3, 2015.  A net profit of $850 was made, with $185 being in cash and $665 in reusable assets.  A total of $159 was also donated to Sunshine Acres from the 50/50 ticket sales. Ken was greeted with a standing ovation for his leadership of this event, and he in turn thanked the many volunteers who contributed to its success. Bob Allan also recognized the strong Viewpoint player participation and success in earning medals.
Secretary’s Report – Karalee Drdul
M/S Craig Decker/Roy Jollymore to approve minutes of November 10 General meeting as posted on the website.










CARRIED


Karalee briefly explained the upcoming membership satisfaction survey.  The online survey link will be communicated to the membership tomorrow and will be open for a week, until January 19.  Thereafter, the link will be closed and responses will be tallied and reported to the membership.

Treasurer’s Report – Donna Lesko
Number of paid members 
        336

Capital/maintenance fund 
3291.23

General Fund 


2723.82

ATGA Fund 


(318.90)

Total Accounts 

5696.15

Petty Cash 


   100.00

Vice-President’s Report – Bob Allan
Recognition – kudos to Ted and Rosemary Burgess and Len and Donna Grant for their scheduling of the two Invitationals, to Mel and Carolyn Sundby for the HMT playoffs, to Russ and Donna Lesko for scorekeeper training, to 2.4 Red team for Breakfast in the Park, to 4.0 team for the Christmas party, to Judy DeWald and the kitchen team for Christmas Breakfast, and finally, to all teams for the great things they do to support the club.

Upcoming events – Monte Vista Invitational has been changed to Jan 24, Farnsworth doubles playoffs Jan 20-25 (Winslows), Farnsworth mixed playoffs Feb 2-8 (Gambles), Valentine in-park tournament Feb 14, MonteVista team playoffs Feb 19-20 (Cottrells), Under the Lights tournaments Feb/March (Sander), and Spring Fling March 6.
Update on ATGA programs – as this account is currently in the red, we have made some adjustments to the scheduled free clinics.  They will now cost $10 per person, payable directly to ATGA, and will be combined into three dates – Jan 25, Feb 1 and Feb 8.  Participants must sign up in advance.  Chris will also be offering a two-hour seminar on mental toughness, date and location TBA.  The Tennis Carnival scheduled for March 1 is on hold until further notice.

Technology/security – we are continuing to explore the possibility of obtaining a computerized system for match play logs.  Due to security concerns, this idea will be sent to a committee for further discussion.  If you are willing to help out, please let Bob know as soon as possible.

M/S Ralph Sharp/Dale Bowen to adopt the move-up/move-down policy as presented by PPAC.  












CARRIED
M/S Carl Morton/Ken Gamble to  begin a trial period of the “Hold My Court” on-line reservation system on March 8, 2015 and continue to evaluate through to January 2016.

CARRIED


President’s Report – Deena Burns
EVSTL foot-faulting policy is now implemented, with Viewpoint members encouraged to monitor themselves and their teammates, rather than the opponents.

Food Safety Certification – at least 20 members have obtained certificates this fall, with 6 teams having four or more (2.0 Red, 2.0 Blue, #.5 Red, 3.5 Green, 4.0).  Be sure to let Deena know if you have obtained a certificate so our club list can be updated.

Over 100 bleacher cushions were made by a large group of volunteers; they came in handy during the chilly days of the HM Tournament.

Membership update – since December we have had 12 new residents join a team, and this week we had 16 new faces out to the 1.5 practice.

The website continues to be popular, with about 5-600 hits daily, and double that number during the HM Tournament.

M/S Dale Bowen/Larry Warnke to adopt the 2014/15 budget as presented. 

CARRIED
Committee Reports

Sunshine Acres – Jody Sander reported that over $1,200 was donated to Sunshine Acres charity.

Under the Lights tournaments – Jody Sander gave an update on this new project, and indicated that full details will be forthcoming via e-mail.  Teams assigned will be responsible for set up, clean up and refreshments.  Matches will be held from 5-9pm, 4 days the first week of Feb 23, and 2 days the second week of March 2.  Signups will be required.

Recognition Committee – Ann McLeod reviewed recent initiatives and some plans for this year: nominations for VPTC Builders, anyone else for the 90-plus club, and renewal of bench plaques

Club Apparel – Deb Schoeberl will be taking the last order for team shirts Friday January 16, and will be investigating club jackets for next year.

Spring Fling – Donna Lesko read out a flyer from Tammy Rigby, with details of this annual event.  It will be a casual theme this year, with ticket prices $10, food being pizza and salads. The 50/50 draws have helped keep the cost low.  Dale Bowen was the winner of the last draw.

Statistics – Larry Warnke gave a complete report of our stats for the first half of the season.  Highlights include 53% of games won, 55% of matches won, 68% of team matches won.  We are a little low on tiebreakers at 48%.  Fifty-eight different people scored 272 matches, with a record of 20 matches scored by Judy DeWald.

The meeting adjourned at 8:10pm.
